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Mr. Ali Ariduru

Director General

Directorate General of Civil Aviation

Ministry of Transport of the Republic of Turkey

Dear Mr. Aniduru,

Department of the State Policy in Civil Aviation of the Ministry of Transport ol
Russian Federation presents its compliments to the Directorate General of Civil Avii
Ministry of Transport of the Republic of Turkey and acknowledges receipt of your |
B.11.1.SHG.00.13.01.04/267 2389 dated 24 February, 2011.

At your request, we positively considered the increase on the basis of reciprocity fo:
designated airlines of the Russian Federation and the Republic of Turkey on the a¢
route Istanbul — Krasnodar and v.v. total number of weekly regular operations
3 (three) to 5 (five) flights per week starting from IATA 2011 Summer Season.

The Department proposes that your letter dated 24 February, 2011 and this letter
constitute the understanding reached between the aeronautical authorities of the Ru
Federation and the Republic of Turkey, which comes into effect on the date of the pr
letter.

Sincerely yours,

Vliadin i Tas&%

Director
Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation

U Teat (495) 626-10-0, daxe: £495) 6269638 5




REPUBLIC OF TURKEY
MINISTRY OF TRANSPORT
Directorate General of Civil Aviation

2 Febeuary 2011
DGCA : B.11.1.SHG.00.13.01.04/ 26 > 2884 Ankara, L
SUBJ : Flights between RF and TR

Mr. Vladimir N. TASUN

Director

Department of State Policy in Civil Aviation
Ministry of Transport of the Russian Fedaration
1, Rozhdestvenka str.,

Moscow GSP-4,

Russian Fedsration, 108012

<

Dear Mr. Tasun,

Turkish Directorate General of Civil Aviation presents its compliments 10 Lepanment 01 dialy
Policy in Civil Aviation, Ministry of Transport of the Russian Federation.

We have been informed by Pegasus Airlines that 3 frequencies weekly operations of the
Airline on the route of Istanbul (Sabiha Gokgen)-Krasnodar v.v. do not meet the demand of the
passengers especially on holiday seasons.

Pegasus Airlines is planning to increase its weekly 3 frequencies operations to § frequencies
on the route of Istanbul (Sabiha Gakgen)-Krasnodar v.v. from 2011 IATA Summer Season in
order to meet the demand. :

On the basis of Paragraph 3 of the Article 10 of the Air Transport Agreement signed between
our countries on 28 August 1967 “The agreed services provided by the designated airfines of
the Contracting Parties shall bear a close relationship to the requirements of the public for
transportation on the specified routes and.... *; | kindly ask you to consider positively
increasing the frequency entitlements of the dssignated air carriers of our countries on the
mentioned route above and to be specified as 5 frequencies per week.

Your prompt and favorable reply will be highly appreciated.

Dr. Ali ARIDURU
Director General
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